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THE WEEK AHEAD 

Friday 23rd June  

- Last Day of term 2 
- House Colours Day: Activities run by Senior 

students 
- Assembly 3pm 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

LAWN BOWLS CLINICS FOR OUR STUDENTS 

Dates: Tuesday 27th  June, Friday 30th  June, Tuesday 4th  July,  

Friday 7th July 

Time: 10 am 

Where: Paynesville Bowls Club 

FIRST WEEK OF TERM 3 

Monday 10th July 

- First day of term 3 
- University of Melbourne Free Health Checks 

commence for those wanting them.  
(Monday – Wednesday at school) 

Friday 14th July  

- Lamington Drive orders due to office 
- Assembly 3pm 

 

Receive our newsletter by email, please send your 

request to: paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 OPEN DAY, PREP INFORMATION 
SESSION AND TOURS. 

TERM 3 DATES. 

Term 3: Monday 10th July – Friday 15th September 

Pupil Free Day: Wednesday 2nd August 

 

mailto:paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community. 
 
Well the end of the term 2 is upon us and this means students are half way through their school year. It 
has been one full of many exciting and positive learning experiences for us all. The children have been able 
to enjoy a range of events as part of their academic, social and emotional learning this term. 
 
Open Day was a great success and we saw many new families as well as current families attend our Prep 
Information sessions and tours for our 2024 Preps. Parents were able to engage in activities with their 
children in classrooms and have something to eat at the Afternoon Tea. It was fantastic to see that much of 
the food there was produced by our own students as part of their Kitchen classes 
 
Many families and friends attended the Parent verses Children Lawn Bowls Social fun session and BBQ 
lunch on Sunday at Paynesville Lawn Bowls Club. It was a lot of fun with the students ‘just’ winning by 1 
end. The weather was perfet and the food ‘yummy’. 
 
This week the grade 5/6’s have enjoyed camp even though they had some very cold and challenging 
weather to start with. They showed their resilience and determination to have a great time regardless. 
Thank you to all the staff, parents and volunteers that supported this experience for them. It could not 
happen without this support. It is appreciated. 
 
The 3/4 excursion to Forge Theatre to see ‘You are a Doughnut’ science show about the digestive system 
was a fun and educational show. The students were abe to have their morning tea at the All Abilities 
Playground before returning to school.   
 
I will on Long Service Leave for the first two weeks of term. Kate Ingram will be Acting Principal for those 
two weeks with Jessica Sargant in the 3/4 classroom with the 3/4 team. 
 
Have a safe and happy holiday. 
 
Deb Mathers – Principal 

Award Winners for the Week. 

 
 
 
 
 

Koalas of Raymond Island Appreciation Certificate  
A certificate of appreciation was presented to Student Representative Council Leader Isabella Marshall at Assembly 
last week. Thank you to Shelley and Kath who came to our Assembly to tell us about where our fundraising money 
would be spent and to thank the school community for supporting their cause and the koala’s of Raymond Island. 

 
 

 
 
 
 



School Uniform 
 

Just wanting to remind everyone that full school uniform needs to be worn to school everyday. The uniform includes 
black pants, plain black leggings, black shorts, black skorts or school dresses. Short and long sleeve school t-shirts, 
school jumpers and jackets. Hoodies and other non school uniform items are not permitted to be worn at school. 
If you have any spare uniforms at home that are no longer being worn by your child/children they can certainly be 

used at school for spares and for students that are needing them. 
 

Grade Prep/1. 
Brianna had a special birthday in the Prep/1 class and the students loved being able to celebrate with her. 
Students have been learning many new things through hands on learning and exploration. 

 
Last week of swimming 

After 9 weeks of swimming our students have finished their swimming lessons for this term. They have had fun and 
made great progress as swimmers. 
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Grade 5/ 6 Coolamatong Camp 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 



Grade 2 Writer’s 

Continuing their quest to improve the world around them, the Grade 2s have 

written pieces encouraging people to put their rubbish in the bin.   Hard to 

pick one piece to put in the newsletter as they all wrote so well; this piece 

stood out for being written completely independently.  This student's passion 

for her topic really shines through. 

(Thank you to Kieran Bridgland, pre-service teacher, for guiding students in 

this writing piece).  All of the Grade 2 pieces are on display on our school 

rubbish bins (a strange display space but very relevant to our topic!)  Take a 

moment to read one, next time you are doing as these Grade 2 writers ask!   

 
Shayla Davis – STOP LITTERING – persuasive writing 

We need to stop littering. Do you want the world to end? Then STOP 

LITTERING. There are less sea creatures living. Humans hurt the sea 

creatures by littering. I love the ocean because you can see all sea 

creatures and seaweed and underwater volcanoes if you go into the rift 

zone.  

The Great Barrier Reef is beautiful and there are so many fish of all 

different colours and sea turtles and dolphins. Imagine the Great Barrier 

Reef full of rubbish with no colourful fish, no dolphins and no sea turtles. 

If you want to see sea turtles and fish and turtles, stop littering. If you 

don’t the Great Barrier Reef will be called the Great Rubbish Reef and 

the world will end. We will all die. 

You can save animals by not littering. Bad people litter for fun and it’s very, very bad. The sea creatures die 

because of the bad people. It is the same for land creatures and the land. Turtles die because they think 

the plastic is jellyfish and they eat jellyfish. Dolphins die because some rubbish looks like fish and they eat 

fish. Crabs enter rubbish and they get stuck in the rubbish and die. 

Save the underwater world by not littering and save sea creatures by not littering. Save the sea forest by 

not littering. We can save the world by not littering and not leaving rubbish everywhere. If we do that we 

will all live and the world will not end and animals and people and sea creatures will live and the land will 

live and not die.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



In the Artroom 

 
  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Free Choice Fridays Cookie making 
 

 
 
 



Grade 3/4 Excursion: Forge Creek Theatre: ‘You are a Doughnut’ 
Science Show. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



In the Kitchen 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parents verses Students Lawn Bowls 

  



Staff Member of the Week 

As staff we are living our school values everyday 
and acknowledging the work each of us as staff 

does to promote and show these values. The staff 
member of the week for this week is Jaime 

Fordham. 

                      
Student Wellbeing Award. 

 
Our winner last week was Jason Guthrie . Well 

done for doing such a great job of supporting the 

wellbeing of others across the school. 

 

 

In the final part ofThe Resilience Project's parent series, Hugh shares an important message about allowing our children to 
experience adversity. 
 
The key to building resilience in our children is allowing them to experience failure, hardship, disappointment etc. As parents, we 
can be too quick to resolve our children's challenges which can deprive our children of enormous growth opportunities. These 
typically happen when we experience failure and uncertainty. As parents we should be there for our children when they fail, but not 
fight their battles for them.  
 
View Part 5 of the series here: 

Part 5 - Summary:https://theresilienceproject.com.au/2023-parent-carer-hub-inspire-hugh/  

Thank you for participating in this Parent and Carer Digital Presentation series. 
 
You can re-watch the videos and access activities and resources anytime via the Parent & Carer Hub. 
 

You can also stay up to date with The Resilience Project news and events by signing up to their Newsletter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.od2.vtiger.com%2Fshorturl.php%3Fid%3D648b9e7ab01f66.71213444&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc3cf89faffe04c9443fc08db71e66601%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229006600946739%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=R8Kx5OtNJGML0t8tRU92SylBNFT8vZsMYw6oiiQdMkY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.od2.vtiger.com%2Fshorturl.php%3Fid%3D648b9e7ab13088.11060846&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc3cf89faffe04c9443fc08db71e66601%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229006600946739%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=d6%2Bh%2BM6otnxUTwtv%2FHhs3%2BeNPrprW8O%2FA3X8YxGEMYs%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.od2.vtiger.com%2Fshorturl.php%3Fid%3D648b9e7ab16825.24722975&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc3cf89faffe04c9443fc08db71e66601%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229006600946739%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7zEUTyOTZQmpviSuN0tVHzFegRWF%2BLrhtl3ALYsqFyw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.od2.vtiger.com%2Fshorturl.php%3Fid%3D648b9e7ab196a7.27918211&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc3cf89faffe04c9443fc08db71e66601%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229006600946739%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hlKGCoUgLZh%2FfxKJRlrkP%2FUameixwJN4%2B8uGTnR3%2F1w%3D&reserved=0


Paynesville P.S. Values Awards. 

 
Value of the Week: POSITIVE. 

 Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School Values. 

Liam Checkley. P/1… By working positively to follow instructions. 

Amelia Longey. P/1… For your beaming smile that makes us all feel positive for the day . 

Milly Cipak. 3/4… For her positive attitude to her work and classmates. 

Ally Wood-Laird. 3/4… By being an upstander and looking after the safety of her classmates. 

Nate Carpenter. 3/4… For being positive and eager about his lawn bowling skills. 

Bella White. 3/4.… For her positive attitude to maths this week. 

Jayden Barley. 3/4… For continuing to learn with a positive focus. 

April Wyntjes. 3/4… For her quiet, constant positive attitude. 

Chiarah Searle. 5/6… By maintaining her positive attitude towards learning. 

Frankie Molinaro. P/1… For having a positive approach to all learning activities. 

Luna Smith. 3/4… For positively engaging with her classmate 

Kerry.  

 

Well done to all these students as well as 

so many others across the school that 

have worked to display actions showing 

our value of Positive this week.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



School Fundraising Term 3 

A NEW FUN FUNDRAISING 

EVENT IS COMING TO 

PAYNESVILLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

IN TERM 3 

WE WILL HAVE SOCKS 

AVAILABLE TO PURCHASE FROM 

THE FRONT OFFICE AT THE 

START OF TERM 

A FUN RANGE OF DESIGNS AND MULTIPLE SIZES. 

$6 PER PAIR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                        

 

LAMINGTON DRIVE 

Paynesville PFA and Paynesville Bakery are going old school and we are running a Lamington Drive!  

Fill in this order form and return with correct money to Front office by July 14TH 

Lamingtons will be available to collect in Week 3 of Term 3 day and time TBC. 

Paynesville Primary will receive 50% of all sales.  

So please ask all your family and friends if they want some too. 

TYPE COST QUANTITY PRICE 
Lamington Fingers 

6 pack 
$6   

Lamington Fingers 
12 pack 

$10   

Kids size 
Lamington each 

$3   

Kids size 
Lamington 4pk 

$10   

Adult size 
Lamington each 

$4   

Adult size 
Lamington 3pk 

$10   

Sponge 
Lamington Cake 

$10   

                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                           Total $ Enclosed ________________ 

 

 


